           My name is Giuliana Valencia-Banks. As a member of the Baltimore City Hispanic Commission and a member of the Latino Racial Justice Circle (LRCJ), a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization that supports the Latino community in the Baltimore area through programs in education, legal assistance, community dialogues, and advocacy, I write to strongly support the implementation of the Municipal ID program as outlined in City Council Bill 22-0136R.
           Municipal IDs will be instrumental in promoting community well-being, economic development, and the integration and inclusion of immigrant communities in Baltimore City. These cards will be a valuable asset in helping vulnerable community members access healthcare, enter their child’s schools, potentially open bank accounts, present identifications when needed to law enforcement, or access City services and amenities, including City Hall. Undocumented immigrants who are eligible for driver’s licenses have to live in Maryland for two years before they can obtain a driver’s license, leaving them vulnerable. Being without photo ID for more than two years, is dangerous. These IDs are not redundant but life-changing. Municipal IDs will tell immigrants choosing to call Baltimore home that they belong and are welcome in our city. 
            The recently incarcerated, LGBT+, unhoused individuals and seniors will benefit from this program. Municipal IDs serve the practical everyday needs of many City residents. My elderly neighbors that do not have a driver’s license or a passport could benefit from a municipal ID to get a library card or a discount membership at one of our many wonderful museums. Returning residents could use the IDs to access housing, employment, and city services.  
	I urge the City Council to fully fund the Municipal ID program. 
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